
common perception of the major problems and policy issues in the
world economy.

Environment

29. Fux~ .̀her to our previous commitment to preserve a
healthy environment and to pass it on to future generations, we
welcome the report by the environment experts on the improvement
and harmonization of techniques and practices of environmental
measurement. Accordingly, we encourage the United Nations
Environment Programme (UNEP) to institute a forum for information
exchange and consultation in cooperation with the international
Organization for Standardization (ISO) and the International
Council of Scientific Union (ICSU), assisted by other interested
international organizations and countries, so that continuing
progress in this important field can be ensured. The priority
environmental problems identified by the environment experts in
their report should receive full attention.

30. We underline our •own responsibility to encourage
efforts to tackle effectively environmental problems of worldwide
impact such as stratospheric ozone depletion, climate change,
acid rains, endangered species, hazardous substances,. air and
water pollution,. and destruction of tropical forests. We also
intend to examine further environmental issues such as stringent
environmental standards as an incentive for innovation and for
the development of clean, cost-effective and low-resource
technology as well as promotion of international trade in
low-pollution products, low-polluting industrial plants and other
-environmental protection technologies.

31. We welcome the important progress achieved since Tokyo,
particularly in the - International Atomic Energy Agency; in
enhancing effective international cooperation, with regard to
safety in the management of nuclear energy.

Other issues

32. We welcome the initiative of the Human Frontier Science
Programme presented by Japan, which is aimed at promoting,
through international cooperation, basic research on biological
functions. We are grateful for the informal opportunities our
scientists have had to take part in some of the discussions of
the feasibility study undertaken by Japan. We note that this
study will be continued and- we would be pleased to be kept
informed about its progress.

33. We welcome the positive contribution made by the
Conference of High Level Experts on the future role of education
in our society, held in Kyoto in January 1987.

34. We shall continue to review the ethical•implications of
developments in the life sciences. Following the Conferences
sponsored by Summit governments - by Japan in 1984, by France in
1985, by the Federal Republic of Germany in 1986 and by Canada in
1987 - we welcome the Italian_government's offer to host the next
bioethics Conference in Italy in April, 1988.

•
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